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Minutes of a meeting held on Wednesday 16th November 2016 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate, at 7.30pm.

Present:  Chairman Cllr Elson, Cllrs Langley, Mason and Penny; also Alan Trevennor, and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor was in attendance.

14/152      Apologies:  there were no apologies. No changes of interest were received.

14/153      Co-option of a new member.  Cornwall Council had advised that a Casual Vacancy had to be posted.  They will notify us by 21st November as to whether an election needs to be held or whether someone can be co-opted to the council.

14/154      The Minutes of the last meeting, held on 25th October 2016, were accepted and signed as a true record by the chairman.  

14/155	Planning: 
a) PA16/10000: Proposed extension and remodelling works to existing two storey farmhouse. Location Castle Beeny, Lower Beeny, Beeny, Boscastle, for Dr Angela Pober. After some discussion the councillors returned no objections.
b) PA16/07344: Proposed new agricultural building for housing of livestock at Castle Beeny Farm, Lower Beeny, Beeny, for Dr Angela Pober. The members instructed the clerk to return no objections, but to comment that the proposed building seemed to be for horses, and was therefore not agricultural.
c) General matters relating to planning.  There was nothing further to consider.
	


 14/156     Finance.    
a) Cashbook receipts and payments account. The clerk showed a spreadsheet of payments and receipts to date. The Local Maintenance Partnership grant has still not been received. 
b) Authorisation of payments due to date.  The following cheque was issued: 100349 for £25.95 to the clerk for hours worked.

14/157	The Triangle Green.  The clerk had made inquiry but has not received an answer from Cornwall Council as to what can be done with the green and whether grant funding might be available.  The councillors felt it a matter of concern as there has already been unauthorized parking on the green.  The clerk will follow up the inquiry with the council.

14/158	Correspondence had been forwarded as necessary.  Also received; the forms for the precept 2017/18. Cllr Penny proposed that the chairman be delegated to help the clerk set the precept, seconded by Cllr Mason and agreed.  Also a questionnaire about the Local Maintenance Partnership and information about the change in information to be provided for the parish insurance due to new legislation.

14/150	Reports.  Nothing new to report.
 
14/151	Notice of Parish Events. There is a whist drive on Monday, Otterham School have their Christmas fete and the school have a Christmas bazaar. The clerk hopes to start a Marshgate Archive of photographs, memories etc. 


The meeting closed at 8.30pm. 


Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..



